
THE WINDOW 

Claremont United Methodist Church 

January 18, 2017 

SECOND ANNUAL 
WINTER POTLUCK & PIE-BAKING CONTEST 

Sunday, January 29 @ Noon in the Round Building 
 

All are invited to gather to enjoy the fellowship of an old-fashioned potluck, and taste the 
prize winning pies!  Sign-up forms are in the Sunday bulletin. 
Each family/individual should bring a dish to share (anything other than dessert) AND their 
own table service (plate & utensils). 
 

IF YOU PLAN TO COMPETE in the Pie-Baking Contest:  
 (1)  Sign up on the form in the Sunday bulletin; 
 (2)  Deliver your pie to the Narthex kitchen or Round Building 

BEFORE 11:00 a.m. on the 29th (pies received later than 11:00 
will be eaten but not judged by the four-judge panel of experts.  

 (3)  Alert us if your pie needs to be refrigerated. 
 

So . . . pull out your favorite recipes, sign up before the 29th to attend and/or compete in the 
pie-baking contest.  QUESTIONS?  Contact Carolyn Harrington or Paula Hui. 
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Wileyan Wisdom  

Four days before inauguration I heard a news report (NPR, again), that no Muslim clergy had 
been asked by President-Elect Trump either to pray or to attend the inauguration.  I was deeply 
saddened, though hardly surprised, and decided to check out the story. 

I was stunned to discover that not only were no Muslim clergy being asked to pray (and what 
a missed opportunity this represents), but no Protestant Clergy were included either, no  
Methodist, Baptist, Lutheran, Episcopalian, Presbyterian, or United Church of Christ.  There is a 
rabbi, six evangelical ministers, and an archbishop.  (Yes, I know it sounds like the beginning of 
a joke). 

There clearly has been no attempt to represent the fullness of the faith community, and this 
does not bode well.  We don’t need to have our prayers represented, other folks can pray for 
our country.  I hope their prayers are good and just. 

But what is extremely worrisome to me is that the evangelical pastors are advocates of the 
“prosperity gospel movement.”  This movement has deep roots that should have been dug out 
long ago.  The theological idea is that the faithful will receive material blessings from God.  God 
is the God who distributes wealth.  If you are faithful, then God will give you wealth.          
Abundance of mind, body, spirit, and bank accounts is your spiritual birthright. 

There are so many things wrong with this theology, not the least of which is the fact that  
Jesus and all the prophets opposed it.  I suppose the theology might hold more plausibility if 
everyone’s playing field and starting point were equally beneficial.  But we know that where a 
person is born as well as the color of their skin has more to do with their net worth than the 
quality of their spiritual life. 

History is full of poor folks who have great faith, rich people who have no faith life, and 
lottery winners whose lives were ruined by their winnings.  Furthermore, Jesus tells us that 
wealth is a power that while offering great opportunities for compassion ministries, also has 
the power to totally corrupt our souls.  Dare I say that not all gifts are good nor are all material 
goods sent from Heaven? 

John Wesley’s motto of “earn all you can, save all you can, give all you can” did prove        
remarkably able to transform the coalmine working poor of England.  But this was the motto 
fueled by worship, spiritual accountability classes, and a strong devotional life mixed in with a 
social gospel.  This was no system of service and reward, faithfulness and blessing. 

I fear that this theology will be used to blame the disenfranchised and reduce their aid even 
more.  I fear this theology will be used to nullify laws that restrict greed for the common good.  
I have no idea what God has planned for the next few years, but I do know that more prophets 
will arise.  For God has never allowed the theology of prosperity to remain unchallenged for 
long.  The left out and left behind are too close to God’s heart to ever let it stand . 

tŜŀŎŜΣ 
tŀǎǘƻǊ aŀǊƪ 
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As members and friends of Claremont UMC, we support the church with our prayers, 

our presence, our gifts, our service, and our witness. 

Our Prayers...  
Please Remember: 
To publish someone on the public prayer list, she/he needs to give consent to be published.  
Remember to keep the church office updated on your loved ones on the prayer list.  
Thank you. 

New to the Prayer List 

PelarΩs parents in Spain (ŦǊƻƳ bŀƴŎȅ tǊŜǎǘƻƴ) 
Bill & Mary BeckΩs sister-in-law 
Karen Bell (9ǎǘƘŜǊ ¢ǊƛŎƪŜǧΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ) 
The Children of Madagascar 

Mili DawaiΩs Family in Fiji 
Fran Helgeson (ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ) 
Dr. Jean Malone (¢ƘƻƳ !ǊƳǎǘǊƻƴƎΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Amanda Minano (ǎŀŦŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭǎ) 
Le Schoenwetter 
Thanksgiving for the Rain 
Barbara Wallace (ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ Wǳƭƛŀƴŀ aŀƴȊŀƴƻ) 
Jung Ja (Joy) Yu 
Iran, Iraq, Syria, Bahrain, Kuwait, Oman, Qatar, Saudi Arabia, 
United Arab Emirates, Yemen, Cyprus, Greece, Turkey (²ƻǊƭŘ 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ /ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ну)  

CUMC Members 

Al Obeydi Family 
Myrtle Atkins 
Martha Bellinger (ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ) 
Ruth Brown (ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ) 
Richard Bruner 
Hope Cowan & Loved Ones of   
Diane Heaton 

The Freudenberger Family (ŘŜŀǘƘ 
ƻŦ 5Ŝŀƴ ϧ 9ƭǎƛŜΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ 
ƛƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ) 

The Haage Family 
David Harshman 
Ray Lockhart 
Robin Rhodes 
Al Smith 
Mary Wrather 

The Prayer List is maintained by Jessica Johnston, CUMC’s Church Administrator.  PLEASE keep the 

office updated regarding yourselves or your loved ones on the prayer list; please contact Jessica: 
churchoffice@claremontumc.org or (909) 624-9021.  Thank you! 

Unwillingly Absent 

We list all temporarily or permanently homebound persons and their caregivers who are a part 
of Claremont United Methodist Church.  This reminds us that they are a part of this church, 
and would be here if they could.   
aȅǊǘƭŜ !ǘƪƛƴǎΤ WƻƘƴ !ǾŜǊŀΤ aŜǊǊŜƭƭ .ŀƪŜǊΤ WŜŀƴ .ƻƎǳǎΤ Wŀȅ /ŀǊƭƛǎƭŜΤ [ƛƭŀ /ƘƛŎƪΤ .Ŝǧȅ /ǊŀƳŜǊΤ 9ǾŜƭȅƴ 
9ŘǿŀǊŘǎΤ YŜƴ IǳƴǘŜǊΤ .Ŝǧȅ WŀŎƪǎƻƴΤ hǊƛƻƴ aƻǊǊƛǎƻƴΤ .ƻō ϧ [ƻƛǎ ²ƛƭƭǎŜȅΦ 
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Friends and Family of CUMC Members 

Alannah ({ŀǾŀƴƴŀƘ /ƘŀƭƛŦƻǳȄΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ) 
David (¢ƻƴȅ ϧ WŀƳƛŜ 5ŀƭƛŀΩǎ ǎƻƴ) 
Luz Maria Elizabeth Almagro (WƻǎŜǇƘ aŀƪǳƴƎŀΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜƳƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ {Ǉŀƛƴ) 
Rachel Amarn (CǊŀƴ IŜƭƎŜǎƻƴΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Janet Anderson (9ŘƛǘƘ wƛŎƘŀǊŘǎƻƴΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ) 
Dario Andrade (aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ aŀƳŜŀΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ) 
Chuck Bailey ([ƛǎŀ tƻŜΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ) 
Elizabeth Bernsmeier (5ƛŎƪ ϧ aŀǊŀƭȅƴ ¢ƛǇǇƛƴƎΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ) 
Lyn Bernsmeier (5ƛŎƪ ϧ aŀǊŀƭȅƴ ¢ƛǇǇƛƴƎΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ) 
Don Binder (WŜǊǊȅ ϧ WŀƴŜ .ǳǊǝǎΩ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Paul Chalifoux ({ŀǾŀƴƴŀƘ /ƘŀƭƛŦƻǳȄΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘǎƻƴ) 
Melvin & Gloria Cook (IŜƭŜƴ 5ǿȅŜǊΩǎ Ŏƻǳǎƛƴǎ) 
End to War: in all places with violent conflict 
Lynn Euzenas (.ŀǊōŀǊŀ 5ǳǊƻǎǘΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Julia Fernandez (Dŀōōȅ /ŀƳǇƻ-tƻŜΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Goldie Foster (bŀƴŎȅ DƻƻŘƳŀƴΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ) 
Robert Foster (bŀƴŎȅ DƻƻŘƳŀƴΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ) 
Ted Fukada (.ƻō ŀƴŘ [ŀǳǊŀ CǳƪŀŘŀΩǎ ǎƻƴ)  
Insar GoharΩs sister-in-law 
Uzma InsarΩs parents & sister 
Jenn Jensen (.ƛƭƭ ϧ aŀǊȅ .ŜŎƪΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ) 
Jim Jones ({ǳǎƛŜ IƻƭǿŀȅΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ) 
Jane Lamair (aŀǊŀƭȅƴ ¢ƛǇǇƛƴƎΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
John McClary (WƻƘƴ ¢ŀǘŜΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Military Members 
Debbie Palomarez (ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ¸ƻƭŀƴŘŀ tŀƭƻƳŀǊŜȊ ϧ Wǳƭƛŀƴŀ aŀƴȊŀƴƻ) 
Peacekeepers in Israel & Palestine  
The People of Afghanistan, Egypt, Iraq, & Syria 
Tania Poirer & Family (/ƘǊƛǎǝƴ wƛƴŎƻƴΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ) 
Rosemary Radford Ruether (tƛƭƎǊƛƳ tƭŀŎŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ) 
Violeta Robins ([ƻǳǊŘŜǎ hǊǊŜǘΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Art Rosine (Wǳƭƛŀ [ŀǿǎƻƴΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ) 
Marida Slobko (WƻȅŎŜ wƻŜōǳŎƪΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Robin & Elizabeth Sluter (/ŀǘƘȅ {ƻƭǘŜǊƻΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ) 
Michael Taylor (aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ aŀƳŜŀΩǎ ŀƛŘŜΩǎ мл ȅǊΦ ƻƭŘ ǎƻƴ) 
Jocelyn Tuchon (aŜǊǊƛǧ ±ŜǊǊƛƭƭΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ) 
Sharon Van Cleve ({ŀǾŀƴƴŀƘ /ƘŀƭƛŦƻǳȄΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Todd Verrill (/ƘŀǊƭŜǎ ±ŜǊǊƛƭƭΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ) 
Bob Weiss (ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ [ŀǳǊŀ [ƛƭƭŜȅ-/ƻƭŜǎ) 
Joan Weiss ([ŀǳǊŀ [ƛƭƭŜȅ-/ƻƭŜǎΩ ƳƻƳ) 
Kellie Zollinger (ŦǊƻƳ 9Ř ϧ 9ŘƛǘƘ wƛŎƘŀǊŘǎƻƴ) 
All Facing Deportation 
The Homeless & Hungry 

Those struggling with Addiction; Mental Illness; Financial Hardship 
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Our Presenceé 
12/18/16: 265 
12/25/16: 105 
1/1/17: 130 
1/8/17: 186 

The deadline for the    

February 1st issue of 
¢ƘŜ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ is Sunday, 
January 22nd. 

Help GREEN CUMC Receive ¢ƘŜ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ online! 

Email Jessica: churchoffice@claremontumc.info. 

FRAGRANCES IN CHURCH (aŜƴ ŀƴŘ ²ƻƳŜƴ): 

Please be mindful that a person near you might have  multiple chemical sensitivities or be 
asthmatic.  Please avoid wearing strong smelling perfumes, colognes, and other           
cosmetics, as they might trigger a terrible reaction from persons around you.  Thank you! 

We Offer Our Prayers and Condolences 
 ̈ to YŀǊŜƴ ϧ WƻƘƴ !ǘǿŀǘŜǊΣ 5ƻƴƴŀ ϧ YŜƴ IŀǊǊƛǎ ϧ CŀƳƛƭȅ, 

grieving the death of Karen & DonnaΩs father on Decem-
ber 28. 

 ̈ to IŜƴǊȅ WŜũŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ CŀƳƛƭȅ, grieving the death of Henry’s sister, Wilma Jefferson Clark, on De-
cember 26. 

 ̈ to ǘƘŜ [ƻǾŜŘ hƴŜǎ of Pat Patterson, who finished her course in faith on January 10, 2017, and now 
rests from her labors.  Memorial service plans for Pat are pending. 

 ̈ to ǘƘŜ [ƻǾŜŘ hƴŜǎ of Louise Pavey, who finished her course in faith on December 26, and now 
rests from her labors.  Louise’s family is having a private graveside service for her in February. 

 ̈ to LƴǎŀǊ DƻƘŀǊΣ ¦ȊƳŀ LƴǎŀǊΣ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ, grieving the death of their niece, Komal. 
Please hold these dear ones in your prayers as they grieve their loved ones. 

mailto:churchoffice@claremontumc.info?subject=The%20Window%20online
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Our Gifts, Service, Witnessé 

A Word of Appreciation 

The Creative Peacemaking Committee would like to     
express its thanks to Al Streyffeler for the colorful, uniquely 
fresh and serendipitous Christmas display he designed.  
Not only is Al creative but he is also a great organizer. 
He had a crew ready to transport the various components 

from Pilgrim Place to the church.  Once everything was at 
the church the crew began the construction.  CUMC  mem-
bers who were there to lend a hand were Bob Fukada, Dick 
Tipping, Jim Dwyer, Dick Bunce, Al and Mavis Streyffeler, 
and of course our man for all seasons, Genaro Cordova.  
Also present were non-CUMC members from Pilgrim Place, Vern Visick and Ron Evans. 
The Nativity was dismantled after Epiphany.  Another group from Pilgrim Place and the community 

were there to do the job.  Among these folks were Laurice Streyffeler (AlΩs brother), Colin Ring, Steve 
Smith, Tom Clark and David Braue. 
The display was well received by our church and surrounding community.  The theme of light overcom-

ing darkness was especially meaningful this year.  Thank you to everyone who helped  make this Christ-
mas gift possible. 

Ϥ tŀƳ .ǳƴŎŜΣ /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ǊŜŀǝǾŜ tŜŀŎŜƳŀƪƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ  

Sincere Thanks! 
Thank you so much, Gerry Loritsch, Joyce Roebuck, and all who helped keep the church office running 
smoothly while I was sick!  We are so blessed by your ministry and willingness to serve! 

Ϥ WŜǎǎƛŎŀ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴΣ /¦a/ /ƘǳǊŎƘ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊ 

Claremont United Methodist Church is a Stephen     

Ministry Congregation. If you’d like to know more about  
Stephen Ministry, or if you’re interested in receiving the care 
of one of our Stephen Ministers, please contact Annabel  
Unland, hunland@aol.com or Martha Morales, 
marthacumc@gmail.com. 

Valentines for the Teachers 
 

The Education Commission will hand out teacher requests on Sunday, January 29.  We 
hope everyone can help get needed items for teachers in the Title I School.  Teacher   
requests can be brought back to church Sunday, February 5 or February 12.  Thank you 
for your support! 

Ϥ {ǳǎƛŜ Iƻƭǿŀȅ 

mailto:hunland@aol.com
mailto:marthacumc@gmail.com
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άHats Offέ to CUMC for the Pass the Hat Project!  

ά²ƘŜƴ DƻŘΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΣ ȅƻǳ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƳ ƻǳǘΦέ Ϥ wƻƳŀƴǎ 
мнΥмоŀ 
Thanks to the overwhelming generosity of the congregation of CUMC, the Pass 
the Hat Project was again a HUGE success.  Here is the thank you note we   
received from Inland Valley Hope Partners: 
 
hƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΣ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΣ ǎǘŀũ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ LƴƭŀƴŘ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ IƻǇŜ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ 
ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ нлмс !ŘƻǇǘ-ŀ-CŀƳƛƭȅ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳΣ мрп ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǎƻƻƴ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΗ  
[CUMC adopted 11 of these families, totaling 57 people!] 
 

IƻǇŜ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ŀǎ ōǊƛƎƘǘƭȅ ǿǊŀǇǇŜŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ǇƻǳǊŜŘ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ƻŶŎŜǎ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊǘƭƻŀŘΦ  hǳǊ ŀŘƻǇǘŜŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƳŀȊŜŘ ōȅ ȅƻǳǊ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ōǊƻƪŜ 
ƛƴǘƻ ǘŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ Ƨƻȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎƛƊǎΦ  .ȅ ƻǳǊ ƻōǎŜǊǾŀǝƻƴΣ ƛǘ ǎŜŜƳŜŘ ŜǾŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ 
ǘƘŜ ǘƻȅǎΣ ōŜŘŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΣ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŀǝƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ 
ŎŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ 
 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ōƻǧƻƳ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘǎΣ ǿŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ CƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ƎƛƊǎ ŦƻǊ CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ІотΣ пфΣ 
смΣ ссΣ тфΣ фмΣ фоΣ фпΣ млнΣ млс ŀƴŘ ммнΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƛƊΣ ǝƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƪΦ  CǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ 
ƻŦ ǳǎ ŀǘ LƴƭŀƴŘ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ IƻǇŜ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎΣ ōŜǎǘ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƘŀǇǇȅΣ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǎπ
ǇŜǊƻǳǎ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊΗ 
We received heart-felt thank you notes and photos from all of the families.  They are very, very grate-
ful for your kindness. 
 

Thanks to all of the gift givers, food contributors, cash donors, and the many volunteers who made 
this Christmas brighter for our families.  Special thanks to the Homeless and Hunger Task Force for 
providing meal boxes and gift cards.  See you all next year! 

Ϥ ¢ƘŜ CǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ Cƻƭƪǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ƻƻǎǘŜǊǎ 

Usher's Luncheon ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ /¦a/Ωǎ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ 

Please come if you are a current usher or if you are interested in becoming an usher. 
Sunday, February 5th at noon in the Narthex 
Please RSVP to Mary Hoffman at marymlh@verizon.net or (909) 626-7261 

20th Anniversary African American Art Song Alliance Conference 
February 9-12, 2017 

bƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŦŜŜΗ  !ƭƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŦǊŜŜ ƻŦ ŎƘŀǊƎŜΗ 
Trevor School of the Arts and Christ Redeemer AME Church 
University of California, Irvine 
45 Tesla, Irvine, CA 
Interested?  Contact Peter Chang, pechang@uci.edu 
www.Artsongalliance.org 

mailto:marymlh@verizon.net
mailto:pechang@uci.edu
http://www.Artsongalliance.org
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Hope: Bereavement Support Group 
! мл-ǿŜŜƪ ōŜǊŜŀǾŜƳŜƴǘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ /ƭƛƴŜōŜƭƭ LƴǎǝǘǳǘŜ, facilitated by Jeanne Roy, 
LMFT, and hosted by Claremont UMC. 
Starts Thursday, January 19, weekly through March 23.  
6:30-8:00 p.m. in the Round Building 
$10 per person per session 
This group will provide support and education to those who have suffered a   
recent loss of a loved one.  We will explore: 

§ The stages of grief 

§ Healing 

§ Stress management 

§ Handling special occasions 

§ Resources, and other topics 
No need to be alone in this, or suffer silently.  Former support group members overwhelmingly say 
that their participation was “a relief” to them.  If you are interested or have questions, contact Leeann 
Nabors, (909) 451-3690 or Lnabors@cst.edu. 

Claremont School of TheologyΩs 2017 Martin Luther King Jr. Celebration 

and Lecture 
 
Featuring renowned African American humanist and scholar, Dr. Anthony B. 
Pinn, author of the groundbreaking book, ¢ƘŜ 9ƴŘ ƻŦ DƻŘ-¢ŀƭƪΥ !ƴ !ŦǊƛŎŀƴ  
!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ IǳƳŀƴƛǎǘ ¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎȅ, and innovator behind Rice University’s Religion 

and Hip Hop Culture course. 
Tuesday, February 7, 2017 
Worship led by the Pan-African Seminarian Association, followed by a dinner        
honoring, Bishop Charles Wesley Jordan. 
4:00 p.m. Worship service at Claremont School of Theology, Kresge Chapel 
5:30 p.m. Dinner and presentation of the Bishop Charles Wesley Jordan Scholarship 
at Claremont UMC Round Building 
7:00 p.m. 39th Annual Rev. Dr. Marin Luther King, Jr. Lecture, ¢ƘŜ [ƻƻƪ hŦ CǊŜŜŘƻƳΥ 
¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ƻƴ YƛƴƎΣ ! 9ǎǘƘŜǝŎǎ !ƴŘ ǘƘŜ wƻƭŜ hŦ .ƻŘƛŜǎ Lƴ WǳǎǝŎŜ ²ƻǊƪ, featuring     
Anthony B. Pinn, Agnes Cullen Arnold Professor of Religious Studies, Rice University. 
https://cst.edu/event/mlk. 

Girl Scout Cookie Season! 
 

CUMC hosts two Girl Scout troops, and representatives from the troops will sell cookies on Sunday, 
January 29th either on the patio or in the Narthex depending on the weather. 

mailto:Lnabors@cst.edu
https://cst.edu/event/mlk


Happy February Birthday!   
Please contact the church office if we accidentally failed to list your birthday (or if we have it incorrect), 
and please accept our apologies! 

1 Ken Layman 
3 Roger Connor 
3 Olivia Richardson 
5 Julia Barrett 
5 Nathan Delgado 
5 Caroline Delgado 
5 Elizabeth Delgado 
7 Donna Rowe 
8 Esther Trickett 
9 John Cobb 
9 Garrett Willsey 
10 Andrew Buchanan 
10 Luke Roy 
11 Doug DeLong 
11 Justin Soltero 
11 Dick Tipping 
12 Rosemary Davis 
12 Kevin O’Connor 
12 Linda Vogel 
14 Eleanor Dornon 
15 Thom Armstrong 
16 Jim Jeffery 
17 Margarita Cordova 

17 Gania Trotter 
18 Daniel Cordova 
18 Minnie Henderson 
19 George Williamson 
20 Bill Beck 
22 Sharyn Landers 
25 Sean Connor 
26 Barbara Durost 
26 Frances Gilfry 
27 Marie Soltero 
28 Ibrahim Al Obeydi 
28 Janette Combs 
29 Nathan Harris 
29 Andrew Mohr 

IŀǇǇȅ .ŜƭŀǘŜŘ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ to Cameron Connor, whose birthday was January 30!  We apologize for 

not getting him on the list last month. 

Crossroads Volunteer Orientation 
Crossroads will be conducting an orientation on Monday, January 23, 
2017, from 4 pm to 5:30  pm  for anyone interested in becoming a 
volunteer or for anyone interested in learning more about the agency.  

There will be a program overview, a discussion about volunteering and a question and answer period.  
The orientation will take place at the Crossroads administration office, нрл ²Φ CƛǊǎǘ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ ǎǳƛǘŜ нрпΣ 
/ƭŀǊŜƳƻƴǘΣ /!Σ фмтмм.  The office is on the second floor above the Escape Salon.  Once you get to the 
second floor, walk about 15 feet and you will see a sign directing you to turn to the hallway on the left 
to get to Crossroads.  Go down that hallway and our suite , #254, will be on the left.  
Please RSVP to Vicki at 909-626-7847 if you will be able to attend.  Hope to see you there! 

Ϥ±ƛŎƪƛ /ƭŀǳŘƛǳǎΣ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΣ /ǊƻǎǎǊƻŀŘǎ 
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The Pursuit of Harmony 
tǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ōȅ ŀ Ŏƻŀƭƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƛǘƘ-ōŀǎŜŘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴǎ 
Saturday, January 21, 2017 
Mudd Theater, Claremont School of Theology 
7:30 p.m. 
Tickets: $15 adults/$7.50 students purchase at 
www.pursuitofharmon0121.eventbrite.com or call (909) 542-8150. 
Don’t miss this unique and powerful intercultural musical experience!  Celebrated Jewish-American 
songwriter Michael Hunter Ochs and noted Palestinian songwriter and peace activist Alaa Alshaham 
present their unique approach to bridging the divide between Islamic and Western culture in a way 
that blends religious texts from their individual traditions with songs with spiritual overtones that they 
have composed together.  Michael and Alaa will also inspire attendees with stories of their unique 
friendship, their travels through Israel and the West Bank, and how and why their close partnership 
can serve as a model for an expanded Muslim/Jewish dialogue and by extension help us better under-
stand how to build stronger relationship among diverse groups in our own community.  Learn more at 
www.thepursuitofharmony.com. 

Building Blocks for Local Church Vitality 
/ŀƭƛŦƻǊƴƛŀ-tŀŎƛŬŎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 
[ŀȅ {ŜǊǾŀƴǘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 9ǾŜƴǘ 
Saturday, February 25, 2017 from 8:15 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Claremont UMC Round Building 
 

Workshops: 
o ²ƻǊŘǎ ϧ ¢ǳƴŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ wŜǾΦ DǊŜƎ bƻǊǘƻƴ 
o {ŀȅƛƴƎ hǳǊ tǊŀȅŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ DŜƻǊƎŜ wΦ /ǊƛǎǇ 
o /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ǿƛǘƘ 9ũŜŎǝǾŜƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ tƻǿŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ wŜǾΦ DŀǊǘƘ /Φ 
DƛƭƭƛŀƳ 

o aƛǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ [ƛŦŜ DǊƻǳǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ wŜǾΦ 5ŀǾƛŘ tŀƭƳŜǊ 
Featuring Keynote Speaker, Rev. Dr. Jacqui King, Director, Leadership for Congregational Vitality at 
Discipleship Ministries.  Dr. King equips leaders to lead effectively.  She develops resources for local 
congregations, engaging network groups in new processes to implement core strategies.  Her address 
will be “Embrace Vitality.”  How does vitality look in your community?  She will look at how vital con-
gregations are relevant and connectional, embracing vitality by connecting through worship, serving, 
studying, and praying together. 
Registration Deadline: February 17 
Earlybird fee: $40; Late fee: $45 ŦŜŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ƭǳƴŎƘ 
To register: pick up a brochure from the large literature table in the Narthex and mail with check to 
Cal-Pac Annual Conference, Attention: Registrar, 2017 Lay Servant Ministries Event, PO BOX 6006,  
Pasadena, CA 91102.  OR visit http://www.calpacumc.org/event/building-blocks-local-church-vitality/. 

http://www.pursuitofharmon0121.eventbrite.com
http://www.thepursuitofharmony.com
http://www.calpacumc.org/event/building-blocks-local-church-vitality/


Small Group Corner 
tŀǳƭŀ Iǳƛ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ƻŦ /¦a/Ωǎ {Ƴŀƭƭ DǊƻǳǇ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
  

Book Group meets again Monday, January 23 at 7:00 p.m. in the Nar-
thex.  Pastor Mark will lead discussion on .ǊƻƪŜƴ ŦƻǊ ¸ƻǳ by Stephane Kal-
los.  All are welcome!  Questions?  Wilma McLeod at (909) 985-5654. 
 
“MenΩs Enrichment Group” Our rich history dates back to the “Rusty Nails” and, simply, the “Men’s 
Group of the Round Building,” for years, an enriching experience for men of the Church.  Now re-
enlivened, the Men’s Enrichment Group meets on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday morning of each month for 
food, fellowship, individual sharing, devotional study, and prayer.  The next meeting is Tuesday, Janu-
ary 24.  We all hope you will consider this opportunity.  Currently we meet in the dining room of Mt. 
San Antonio Gardens at 8:00 a.m., for about an hour and a half.  Do call one of us if you’re interested 
or for more information: Ron Harrington, (909) 626-1329, Carl Williams (909) 592-6119 or Harold Up-
land, Dick Tipping, Bill Beck, Dale Smith, Ibrahim al Obeydi, Ed Kania… 
 
Sign Up for Mix-Sups in January!  Mix-Sups are a fun and easy way to meet and expand your circle of 
friends at the church.  Each Mix-Sups group of about 7-8 people gets together about once a month 
over a meal – a hosted dinner or potluck at a group member’s home, or a gathering at a restaurant, or 
some other mutually agreed setting such as a picnic in Memorial Park.  Join the fun by signing up in 
January.  Questions?  Contact Pam Bell at pamnbell@hotmail.com. 
 
Young Adult Group is currently seeking your feedback! 
What are you are interested in doing?  How we can best meet your needs?  Young Adults will meet 
soon, but meanwhile, send your suggestions to Greg Gorham, greg.gorham@gmail.com or (763) 843-
0861 . 
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2017 Winter Camp: Engage! 
Saturday & Sunday, February 11, 9 a.m.-12, 2 p.m. 
Camp Wrightwood, 1401 Linnet Road, Wrightwood, CA 92397 
Two days, 1 night, 4 meals, weekend retreat. 
Programs for 2nd-5th and 6th-12th graders. 
Engage with each other, nature, & God. 
Register by visiting www.campwrightwood.com Program & Events page, Winter Camp for more  
information and registration link. 

Sustainability and Faith Task Force Meeting 
Monday, January 30, 7:00 p.m. in the Narthex 
The group will meet to work on a mission statement for the task force that can be framed and join 
others on the wall in the Narthex.  Pastor Mark will meet with us.  Please come and help us with this 
important task.  Ϥ  [ƛƴŘŀ ±ƻƎŜƭΣ /ƻƴǾŜƴŜǊ 

mailto:pamnbell@hotmail.com
mailto:greg.gorham@gmail.com
http://www.campwrightwood.com


Office: (909) 624-9021 Fax: (909) 624-7308 
Toll Free: 1-844-251-6335  

churchoffice@claremontumc.info 
www.claremontumc.net 

/¦a/ ǿŀǊƳƭȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΦ 

Sunday Worship Service 
9:30 a.m. 

Sunday School Classes 
Children 9:50 - 10:30 a.m. 

Children Music 10:50 - 11:20 a.m. 
Youth & Adults 10:45 a.m. 

Youth Group 5:30-7:30 p.m. Sundays 

CUMC Clergy and Staff 
Rev. Mark Wiley ~ Lead Pastor x224 

Rev. Martha Morales ~ Minister of Education & Caring Ministries x231 
Jessica Johnston, M.Div. ~ Church Administrator x222 

Genaro Cordova ~ Facilities Engineer 
Kim Herney ~ Bookkeeper x225 

Jeri Bollman, M.S. ~ Director: CUMC Preschool, 909-624-8223 
Katie Ledsinger ~ Organist; Director: The Circuit Ringers, Children Music 

Sara Swift Tharpe ~ Director: Children’s Ministry 
Haylee Coburn ~ Director: Preschool Music 

Greg Gorham ~ Director: Youth and Young Adults 
Dr. Barbara Durost ~ Drama Coordinator x227 

Kathryn Cordova ~ Nursery Attendant 
Arturo Ruiz ~ Sunday Custodian 

Insar Gohar ~ Pastoral Intern 
Linda Sheldon ~ Wedding Coordinator 

Leeann Nabors ~ The Clinebell Institute, 909-447-6329, 909-451-3690 
Susie Holway ~ ¢ƘŜ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ Editor 

Located in the California-Pacific Annual Conference: 
Rev. Dr. Grant J. Hagiya  ~ Resident Bishop 

Rev. Jan Wiley ~ East District Superintendent 
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